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Minutes of the Meeting held at Community, 108 Northampton Road, Earls Barton 
on Monday 12 September 2016

Present: Cllrs P Morrall (Chair), I Abbott, J Bond, M Cahill, B Chapman, S Dodds, R Gough, W Mills, M Perkins, B Rice, C Wells (arrived at 8.30pm)

140/16 Public Speaking Time
Members of the public attended to speak about road safety on West Street.

141/16 Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were approved from Cllr L Morrison and Cllr C Wells for late arrival.

142/16 Declarations of Pecuniary Interest
Cllr Dodds declared a personal interest in agenda item 147/16(c)

143/16 Minutes of the Meeting of 11 July 2016
It was resolved to adopt the minutes as a correct record.  

144/16 Accounts
It was resolved to pay the following accounts:
	Chq no
	Payee
	Details 
	£

	4177
	Anglian Water 
	Cemetery 
	    15.57

	4178
	Anglian Water 
	Allotments
	    14.24

	4179
	Marmax
	Memorial Bench 
	  478.80

	4180
	Clerk 
	Salary/Expenses
	1313.00

	4181
	Senior Youth Club Leader
	Salary
	  160.00

	4182
	Senior Y/Club Assist Leader
	Salary
	  115.24

	4183
	Inland Revenue 
	Tax/NI
	  417.62

	4184
	R Bond
	VAS Maintenance 
	    65.00

	4185
	All Saints Church
	Church Floodlighting
	    57.25

	4186
	Reids Playground Maint.
	Skate Ramp Repairs
	  180.00

	4187
	M Garner
	Installation of Memorial Bench
	  135.00

	4188
	Interdirect 
	Website Domain Name
	  180.00

	4189
	Wellingborough Norse
	Grounds Maintenance – Allotments
	  494.72

	4190
	BDO 
	Annual Audit 2015/16
	  480.00

	4191
	Came and Company
	Annual Insurance 
	2975.96

	4192
	E-on 
	¼ Street Lighting Maintenance
	  168.64

	4193
	R Bond
	VAS Maintenance
	    65.00

	4194
	All Saints Church
	Church Floodlighting
	    51.70

	4195
	Anglian Water 
	Allotment
	    11.44

	4196
	Anglian Water
	Pioneer Sports Field 
	    30.32

	4197
	Anglian Water 
	Cemetery
	    12.77

	4198
	Clerk
	Salary/Expenses
	1316.94

	4199
	Senior Youth Club Leader
	Salary
	  160.00

	4200
	Senior Y/Club Assist Leader
	Salary
	  115.24

	4201
	Inland Revenue
	Tax/NI
	  399.82

	4202
	Northants Pension Fund
	Clerk’s Pension
	  479.70


The Clerk was asked to contact the current insurers for an alternative renewal quote.  It was resolved that delegated powers be issued to the Chair, Vice Chair and Clerk to agree the renewal.

145/16 Planning 
(a) Planning Applications Received:
WP/16/00395/FUL – proposed single storey extension – Youth Club, 50 Harrowick Lane – Earls Barton Youth Club
WP/16/00471/FUL – insertion of roof lights, changes to fenestration & entrance door area, & creation of light well.  Removal of chimney – 27 Station Rd – Mr & Mrs Turvey
WP/16/00488/FUL – loft conversion including rear dormer – 17 Prince St – Mr & Mrs W Lay
Following discussion, it was agreed that application WP/16/00395/FUL be supported.  No comment was required on the other applications received.
(b) Cemetery Expansion – 
· Update on planning permission, proposed amendments & next steps – the Clerk advised that planning permission has been granted, subject to archaeological works.  A suggestion to alter the layout was considered, but it was agreed that no amendments should be made.
· Request for green burial area – it was agreed that part of the new extension be allocated for green burials.  The exact location to be agreed.
(c) North Northants Joint Planning Unit – 
· Adoption of North Northamptonshire Joint Core Strategy - the Clerk advised that the plan has been adopted, subject to minor modifications requested by the Inspector.
· Consultation on the Addendum to the SPA/SPD Mitigation Strategy  - it was agreed that the Clerk should respond and ask why the fee is already being applied, what is the money for and where does it go, and whether the Compton Way and Thorpe Road developments were subject to the fees?
(d) Social/Housing/Planning Committee Meeting – the minutes of the meeting held on 11 August 2016 were adopted as a correct record.

146/16 Police/Community Safety
(a) Crime Figures and Report – No representative from Northamptonshire Police was available to attend. The Clerk advised that 20 offences were reported in August.  
(b) Joint Action Group Meeting – the Clerk distributed the minutes of the JAG meeting held on 24 August.  The next meeting will be held on 12 October.

147/16 Finance & Projects
(a) ¼ Bank Reconciliation – it was agreed to approve the bank reconciliation to 30 June 2016.
(b) Audit 2015/16 – the Clerk reported that the external audit of the accounts to 31 March 2016 has been concluded with no issues being raised.
(c) Barton Today – following discussion it was agreed that an emergency grant of £1000.00 be awarded to Barton Today.  Further funding will need to be applied for in the annual grant awards.  

148/16 Sports and Leisure Development
(a) Update – the Clerk reported that the formal land transfer of the sports fields to EBPC is still being dealt with by the legal representatives.   

149/16 Allotments 
(a) Allotment Committee Meeting – the minutes of the meeting held on 15 August 2016 were adopted as a correct record.
(b) Pest Control – the Clerk reported that, whilst pest control has been effective in many areas of the allotment, the area around where hens are still being kept is not clear.  It was agreed that the allotment holder be asked again when the hens will be removed and to take their letter stating that they will be giving up their plots at the end of the tenancy term as official notice.
 
150/16 Events Committee
(a) Events Committee Meeting – the minutes of the meeting held on 23 August 2016 were adopted as a correct record.
(b) Christmas Lights & Tree – Cllr Dodds reported that a tree has been offered to the Parish Council to be placed on The Square.  The Clerk will investigate whether planning permission is required.  Grants for lights will also be looked into.

151/16 Northamptonshire Best Village Competition
The Clerk reported that Earls Barton was highly commended in both the Newcomers and Large Village categories.  In their feedback, the judges commented on improvements that could be made to the website.  It was agreed that the Clerk contact Hugo Fox regarding transferring the website.  It was also resolved that Cllr Wells contact Pear Technologies about interactive mapping services that can be used by the Parish Council.

152/16 The Old Swan 
It was resolved that both The Old Swan and The Stags Head be nominated as Assets of Community Value.

153/16 Post Office Building
It was agreed to support a request to place a commemorative plaque on the former Post Office building.

154/16 Metal Detecting
A request to metal detect on Parish Council land to be deferred to October’s meeting to allow the Clerk to look into the request further.

155/16 Adoption of Telephone Box on The Square and Request for Public Defibrillator
The Clerk advised that the consultation process has now begun to adopt the telephone box.  The Clerk to look into how many times the defibrillator at the Fire Station has been used prior to a decision being made regarding the use of the telephone box.

156/16 Highways & Maintenance
(a) Clay Lane – the Clerk advised that a Section 50 licence is being applied for from NCC in order to install the barrier.
(b) White Lines on Sunnyside – it was noted that the lines have been reported and repainting work should be complete by 23 September.
(c) West Street – It was agreed that a public meeting should be held with EBPC, NCC Highways and Northamptonshire Police representatives to look at concerns regarding road safety on West Street.  It was resolved that an offer by Nick Chapman to act as an advisor to EBPC on road safety be accepted.
(d) Station Road – flooding – the Clerk reported that meeting have taken place with the householders.  Gulleys have been cleared to help prevent flooding in the short term and longer term solutions are being investigated.  It was resolved that the Clerk continue to push for a meeting with the Cllr Morris and NCC Officers. 
(e) Station Road Zebra Crossing – deferred to October’s meeting.
(f) Road Names for Further Development – it was resolved to use names from the War Memorial relating to WWII.  The rejection of the use of Palmer by BCW to be raised at Parish Forum in November.
(g) The Bends Pocket Park – It was resolved that the Clerk write to NCC asking for them to deal with dog mess, litter and general maintenance at The Bends, or suggesting the asset is devolved to the ownership of EBPC.
(h) Cemetery Memorial Bench – it was agreed that a memorial bench in the cemetery can be moved, subject to approval on the location by Cllr Abbott and the Clerk.
(i) Public Park Temporary Diversion Order 2016 – notification regarding diversion of part public bridleway TC13 was noted.
(j) Park Street Car Park – it was noted that a directions hearing will be held in Northampton on 6 October.

157/16 NCALC/SLCC/ACRE Correspondence 
(a) NCALC Update – held by Clerk.
(b) NCALC Notice of Annual General Meeting – 8 October – to be attended by Cllr Morrison and the Clerk.

158/16 Northamptonshire County Council Correspondence
(a) Cllr Paul Bell – no report received.  
(a) School Merger – following discussion, it was resolved that the Parish Council support the proposed amalgamation of Earls Barton Infant and Junior Schools, with all members voting in favour apart from Cllr Rice who voted against.

159/16 Other Correspondence (information only)
(a) Playscheme – thank you letter for grant.

Date of the next Parish Council Meeting
Monday 10 October 2016 – 7.15pm

It should be noted that these minutes are subject to the approval of Earls Barton Parish Council

Rosemary Smart – Clerk to the Council
01604 812850	theclerk@earlsbarton.gov.uk 	www.earlsbarton.gov.uk
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